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January 19, 2023 

 

Honorable Charles E. Schumer 

United States Senate 

Hart Senate Office Building, 322 

Washington, DC, 20510 

 

              Re: Reliever Airport Classification Act  

 

Dear Senator Schumer: 

 

The New York Aviation Management Association (NYAMA) appreciates your 

ongoing interest and support of airports and the aviation industries throughout 

the nation as particularly in New York. 

 

As an association that has a significant membership from the General Aviation 

(GA) community, we are extremely supportive of your legislative proposal to 

establish a special rule for the reclassification of certain unclassified airports in 

the National Plan of Integrated Airport Systems.  The unclassified reliever 

airports in the NPIAS have always been critical to the Country’s airport system. 

Those airports have accepted FAA Airport Improvement Program (AIP) grants 

for needed capital improvements in exchange for a commitment to remain 

publicly use airports in perpetuity.   

 

In recent years, the FAA has recanted the agreed obligation to fund these 

important projects without releasing the unclassified reliever airports from their 

commitment to serve as public airports. These airports have great difficulty 

funding capital improvements without grant funding. As a result, degradation of 

these facilities is inevitable, which is detrimental to the national airport system 

and public safety, and would waste valuable assets previously funded by the 

taxpayers of the United States.   

 

NYAMA leadership would like to work with you and your staff on this 

legislative initiative that would assist many unclassified GA airports in New 

York. 

 

We are urging that the bill be introduced early in the 118th Congress so that it 

can be advanced in the Senate as soon as possible. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Gregory Topping, PE 

President 
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